
Shawnee County CDDO 
Affiliate Meeting  
October 4, 2018 

 
 
Present: Shawna Hauk, C&CC; Evan Faulkner, AIS; Erica Koontz, Life Bridge; Dave Skinner, 
Monaco and Associates; Janice Duran, Enabled Hearth; Erin Sowers, S&L Ranch; Brandon 
Hossain, TARC; Ramona Macek, ESCF; LaDeen Allen, CALM, CPA; Anita Mitts, SLI; Mary Ann 
Hughes, Sunflower Supports; Dolores Cummings, TARC Self Determination; Tracey Herman, 
TARC; Tina Ruecker, TARC; Corby Lockwood, TARC; Ann Barr, TARC; Jillian Ericson-Pelton, TARC; 
Rebecca Glotzbach, TARC; Gina Allen, Compassionate Care; Jonathan Allen, Compassionate 
Care; Lisa Marx, DCCA; Robert Smith, CDDO; Paula O’Brian, CDDO; Coleen Hernandez; Jess 
Reling, CDDO; Sabrina Winston, CDDO; Liza Finley, CDDO 
 
CDDO Updates: 

• All behavior outreach referrals or admissions need to be coordinated through 
Jess Reling, not Parsons or KNI 

• Working on list to make for provider’s-what is supposed to be uploaded to BCI 
and by whom 

• Any transfers to Shawnee County, should be referred to Jess Reling as soon as 
possible and notification inquiries regarding service changes or interest in 
services should be referred to Coleen Hernandez or Sabrina Winston.   

• PCSP plans are being reviewed by Larry, so providers and case managers need to 
make sure they are using the crosswalk and current PCSP 

• Regarding assessments, 5 and 6 on behaviors should have supporting 
information regarding to support the BASIS.  Pay attention to dates and 
document all reasons why the BASIS for the current year might not have been 
able to have been completed within 365-day mark, if it’s late 

• No update on the template for behavior support plans 
 
 
Guest Speaker(s): 

• Scott Brunner (brunners@aetna.com) and Josh Boynton (boyntonj1@aetna.com) 
Representatives from Aetna 
Aetna is replacing Amerigroup January 1, 2019-Amerigroup members were sent 
a letter announcing the change.  Medicaid members have been given the option 
to stay on with Aetna or change over to Sunflower or United and have until 4-3-
19 to decide.  Services will be as continuous as possible, keeping in mind until 
that 1-1-19 date, Amerigroup is responsible for all claims.  Aetna has member 
services, call center and website up and active.  Affiliates need to remember to 
enter into a contract with Aetna, current one with Amerigroup will not roll over.  
Affiliates need to obtain a KMAP number by 11-1-18 and need to be in touch 
with Aetna ASAP.  Aetna will provide I/DD experts as team leads whom Case 
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Managers and Affiliates can contact day or night.  Aetna discussed Positive 
Behavioral Supports as an initiative they are attempting to implement.  ACT 
team consultants are working with KU.  One contact person for all access to I/DD 
team and team lead, this is the system of care for both adults and children.  Each 
person will have one Service Coordinator, I/DD team lead.  Town Hall meetings, 
once a month innovative lunch series’, and Roadshows will start to take place in 
late October to the end of November.  Aetna promises lots of resources to help 
this transition and hands on learning on how to use their system and materials.  
There is a $500 dental benefit to Aetna members.   Aetna is working on being 
able to utilize $5,000 grant for those in nursing homes that could get back into 
the home with modifications to the home, personal, and respite care.  Aetna is 
actively trying to hire. 

 
 

 
 

 
  Next meeting is scheduled 3-5 pm on Thursday, December 6 


